
Spring Term 

Week beginning:  19th February 2024  

Dates for your Diary: Monday 19th January 2024 – Monday 8th April 2024  

 

Event Date and Time Event Who is it for? Location 

Monday 19th February 2024 Back to School Whole School  

Thursday 7th March 2024 

4.30pm – 7.00pm 

Year 7 Parents Evening Year 7 Parents/Carers & 

Students 

Sports 

Hall 

Friday 22nd March 2024 to 

Thursday 28th March 2024 

Italy Ski Trip Year 9 & 10 Ski Trip Group Off Site 

Dear families, 

I have thoroughly enjoyed my first five weeks at BBS and would like to take this opportunity to 

thank staff, students, Governors, and families for making me feel so welcome. Lots of events 

have taken place across the school this half term including a trip to Malaga this weekend.  I 

have met with many families during the two Parents evenings and held meetings in school to 

discuss pastoral and achievement matters.   

Engagement and communications with families are particularly important to me, so I will be looking to create 

further opportunities for parents and carers to work in partnership with us. I look forward to meeting more of 

you over the coming weeks and months and wish you a restful half term break.  

Mr M Kelay, Acting Principal. 

 

 

Mobile Phones in School 

You may be aware of the Government directive to ban mobile phones 

in schools. We endorse this ban in school because mobiles can be an 

unwanted distraction in the classroom and are often the source of 

issues that arise between lessons and social times. Whilst we feel this is 

important, we also recognise that for many students they use their 

phones to keep in contact with parents, if say for example, they are 

being picked up after a club or their bus is late. Therefore, we will 

continue to allow students to bring their phone to school should they 

wish; however, this must be switched off and out of sight. 

As the picture shows, if it is seen or heard anywhere in school it will be confiscated for the remainder of 

the day. If a student has their phone confiscated for a 4th time a parent will need to collect the phone 

from reception after school. 

Please take the time to re-iterate this message with your child so that they understand the process on 

return after the break. 

 

       

        

        



      

Brilliant Club Scholars Programme – University of Manchester 

14 of out Brilliant Club students who had successfully completed ‘The 

Scholars Programme’, were invited to the University of Manchester to 

receive their Graduation Certificates. The day’s events included an 

information, advice and guidance session, Q&A about Uni life and 

of course the Graduation Ceremony. Well done to all our fantastic 

students, who all achieved 2:1s or First Class which is truly a great 

achievement, which will no doubt help you in your future 

endeavours.  Congratulations also to Eden Clifford, who’s paper has 

been nominated to be published in the Scholas Journal. Amazing! 

Well done; Molly Bell, Thomas Brumwell, Emily Burton, Amelia 

Camacho Walton, Eden Clifford, Sasha Coombes, Lily-Mae Cottam, 

Lucas Curbishley, Jacob Ellerby, Ella haycock, Evan Kendal, Poppie 

Major, Sonny Pearce, Elizabeth Simms. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Malaga Trip 2024 

It was an early start for all those on the Malaga trip on Thursday morning.  Have 

a great time! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   National Apprenticeship Week 

As part of the National Apprenticeship Week, Stafford College visited us on Wednesday with their 

Apprenticeship bus. Year 11 students got to board the American School bus for an apprenticeship talk 

and quiz, as well as competing in a team working challenge to build the tallest freestanding tower in 5 

minutes, from a selection of different building resources. The record for the challenge here was 104cm, 

we will now await the results from other schools to see if we have a winning team! Students fed back 

that they really enjoyed the event. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 Shooting Success 

A massive congratulations to Drew Ford in 

year 8 (8EGI), who took part in the British 

shooting schools rifle championship final 

on Wednesday. He was representing 

Burton Borough, and managed to take 

home the silver medal; achieving 2nd 

place overall in the Junior 6 yard rifle 

category! Fabulous shooting Drew, well 

done! 

 

 

 

 

 



  

Year 7 playing one pen one in Spanish. 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports 

Year 7 Girls Rugby – Won the TEDS award (right) 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 – winning Cricket team (below) 

 

KS4 Basketball (representing Telford and Wrekin) 

2nd in the county. 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 Rugby 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

World Book Day 2024 – Competition 

Ahead of World Book Day on 7th March, we are launching our:  

Kitchen Roll Character Competition!  
All you have to do is decorate a kitchen roll to look like a well-known character from a book! 

The statue does not need to be complicated - but it must have your name clearly written inside 

the kitchen roll – and has to be handed in at the Library before Thursday, 7th March for judging! 

A prize will be awarded for the winning entry……. 

 

 



 Year 7 

Year 7s were asked if they would like to write a message to 

anyone or anything they love or care about, or who they are 

remembering at this time, and stick it on to this huge love heart. 

What a lovely gesture. 

 

Maths Superstars 

The maths department would like to give recognition to these 

maths superstars of the half term.  Well done everyone! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 – Super Sleuths 

Year 8 working together in English to figure out who is 

Suspect #1 in the Sherlock Holmes story 'The Speckled Band'. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 11 

Salima Khan: improved efforts in class! 

Zane Adams: challenging himself every lesson! 

Charlotte Stephan: amazing efforts in class, homework and Saturday school! 

Jake Williams: improved work ethic in class.  

Darcie Brookes: consistently high standard of work. 

Taylor Millward: improved confidence in lessons, attempting more challenging work. 

 
Year 10 

Emily Burton: showing resilience and working positively with end of topic assessments. 

Katie Pearn: improved communication. 

Shannon Taylor: motivated to do well and contributed well in new class. 

Izzy Richards: improved effort in class and homework! 

 

Year 9 

Ellie Mae Price: challenging herself to higher topics. 

Maria Deseanu: trying hard to achieve full marks in topic test. 

Matthew Ball: mature attitude to learning.  

Paige Willetts: improved attitude to learning. 

Aiden Till: amazing effort in every lesson. 

Glenda Mufambi: settled in really well in class, works very hard.  

 
Year 8 

Philip Sedman Smith: consistently 

incredible work. 

 

Year 7 

Martha Young: outstanding work every single lesson. 

Fin Clare: 100% effort every lesson. 

 



        Year 7s 

Well done to Kyle Felton. In his Maths lesson today he received 

two positive notes from Mrs Haywood and Mrs Shaw, due to him 

being amazing in lesson. He worked his socks off! (left) 

 

Yr 7 Celebration Breakfast 

 

Certificates awarded this week (below) 

LGBTQ+ Assembly (below) 

 

Artwork (below) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Invites to the Rewards Breakfast (below) 

 

Positive Notes (left) 

 

Interviews for Takeover Day (below) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DT – Making Bookmarks (below) 

£10 Greggs Voucher 

awarded from 

positive note draw - 

over 200 entries! 

(right) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   Year 8 – Hot Chocolate Reward Friday 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 DT Clock Design Planning 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 9 

Postcards for some of our Year 9 students who 

have consistently given commitment and a 

high standard to school. The other picture is 

the weekly reward winner certificate and 

receiving a good news postcard. 
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Careers and Future Planning 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 11 Leavers Hoodies 

Calling all Year 11s, your leavers hoodies are now available to order through Kidz in Focus. The 

deadline for ordering is Wednesday 27th March 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 raphic Designer

More information at:
https:  careers.startprofile.
com page occupation S

 C  4 1



    

Wellbeing Message 
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Year 11 Notices: 

L     ’  hoodies can now be ordered from ‘Kidz in Focus’ (see poster in the main bulletin above). Closing date is Wednesday 

27th March 2024. 

Year 9 Notices: 

 

Year 10 Notices: 

 

Year 8 Notices: 

 

Year 7 Notices: 

 

All Years Notices: 

Half term Holiday – Monday 12th February - Friday 16th February 2024 

Back to School – Monday 19th February 2024 



      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Extra-Curricular Timetable 
These sessions are open to all students. No need to book. See your subject 

Teacher about which room the session will be held in. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 and Year 11 Revision Timetable 
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